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HOLY SPIRIT PARISH EDUCATION COMMITTEE  
AND THE WINNERS ARE... 

��

Karey Schwetz 
Diane Catlow 

We want to thank all the candidates for their 
commitment to our children’s education. 

 

Thank you, Elections Committee 
 
 

Lunch Bunch is this Thursday! 
The Fourth Thursday of each month older adult  parish-
ioners gather at 11:30 am for light-hearted conversa-
tion while enjoying lunch together.      
 

Creve Coeur Lakehouse , 
2160 Creve Coeur Mill Rd.,  

Creve Coeur, MO 63146 
 

 No reservations are required so bring a friend or come 

alone because its just for fun ! 

SOCIAL JUSTICE — EARTH DAY, APRIL 22 
“People may well have a growing ecological sensitivity 
but it has not succeeded in changing their harmful hab-
its of consumption.”                                       ~ Pope Francis 

Dare I ask myself if I am changing my habits? 
 

SPRING CLEANING? 
There is a collection for wholesome magazines for the 
St. Charles prison. Look for the box in the Parish Hall. 

Thank you, The Social Justice Committee 
 
STEPHEN MINISTRY 
"This is how all will know that you are my disciples, if 
you have love for one another. "               ~ John 13 : 34, 35 
 

As each day passes, none of us knows what we will 
face. Many people in this parish have received guid-
ance, and experienced the caring listening of a Stephen 
Minister, as they found themselves needing the guid-
ance and support that a lay Stephen Minister has been 
trained to give. Those who have received this care have 
received the love of His 'disciples'...and have been 
'disciples' themselves...by humbly turning to others for 
help. By reaching out, you show concern not only for 
yourselves, but for those you care about, too! If you are 
struggling to get through your life issue, consider calling 
the Stephen Ministry, 739-0230, ext.130 and leave a 
confidential message. Perhaps you will learn how loving 
an act this call can be. By caring, listening, and gently 
guiding you and maintaining confidentiality, and remain-
ing non-judgmental, your Stephen Minister is the action 
of this 'new commandment'. 
 

DO YOU HAVE SOME SPARE TIME? OR.. 
WANT TO LEARN SOMETHING NEW? 
HOW ABOUT BECOMING A QUILTER? 

 

We teach on Monday night or if you 
are a quilter, we quilt Monday night 
from 6:30 to 9 p.m. and Tuesdays 
from 9 a.m. to 3 p.m. 
 

Maybe you crochet, knit, sew, do 
some woodworking or something 
else...maybe make some things for our craft table at the 
Annual Quilt Bingo in November. 
 

For more information, contact  
Norma Wibbenmeyer, 739-3159. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

H������  S���������� D����  
����  B�������
  S�����	������   

F�����	���� , J�����
  17, 2016 
 

Come join the fun of baseball at  Busch Stadium. 
The Holy Spirit Choirs will be singing the National 
Anthem before the start of the game. Come cheer 
on your parish choirs as well as the St. Louis Cardi-
nals when they play the Texas Rangers! We have 
400 left field pavilion seats. Tickets sold on a first 
come, first served basis. Order early so you don’t 
miss out on the fun!   
 

Tickets are $17.00 each (regular price is $46). 
 

Use the order form below and return to any choir 
member or Joan Maher at the Parish Office. 
 

All orders need to be received by Monday, May 27th 
 
Name:________________________________________ 
 
Phone Number:________________________________ 
 
Number of Tickets: _____  @ $17.00 each = $_______ 
 

Make checks payable to Holy Spirit Parish. 
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DID YOU KNOW? 
Rediscover Jesus 

An Invitation 
By: Matthew Kelly 

 
The “Year of Study”... 

Chapter 16 
Do Not Judge 

 
Point to Ponder: Whenever you are tempted to judge someone, turn 
your attention to seeing that person as a child of God. 
 

Verse to Live:  “Who are you to judge your neighbor?”  ~ James 4:12 
 

Question to Consider: How will your key relationships improve if they 
are free from judgment? 
 

Prayer: Jesus, make me aware just before I am about to fall into judg-
ing someone, and give me the grace to stop myself. 

           CHAPTER SUMMARY: The Four Signs of a Dynamic Catholic (Page 105-106) 
 
  The second sign of a Dynamic Catholic is Study. 

 
THE FOLLOWING ITEMS CAN BE FOUND ON THE ARCHDIOCESE’S WEBSITE (archstl.org),  

Click on the Dynamic Catholic Alive! Link, then on “Study.” 
 

ACTION ITEM: 
 Read the Office of Laity and Family Life’s On Tract with Christ series. 
 
QUOTE: (The Four Signs of a Dynamic Catholic) 
 “Highly engaged Catholics read Catholic books, listen to Catholic CDs, watch DVDs about the  
 faith, and tune in to Catholic radio and television programs. They go on retreats more regularly  
 than most Catholics and attend spiritual events and conferences. They are hungry to learn more  
 about the faith. They are continuous learners”    (The Four Signs, 20) 
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DID YOU KNOW 
 

St Patrick’s Casseroles, a program conducted by 
St. Patrick Center, provides hot meals and other 
services to the poor and the homeless. Holy 
Spirit Parish is part of an archdiocesan-wide co-
operative program to assist St. Patrick’s Volun-
teers from our parish prepare chicken and rice 
casseroles and bring them to the Resource Cen-
ter the fourth Wednesday of each month. 
 
Stephen Ministry is a one-to-one Christian care-
giving ministry. Stephen Ministers are carefully 
selected and trained to provide one-on-one emo-
tional and spiritual support for individuals who 
are experiencing a life crisis. 
 
Pro-Life Committee directs its effort towards ed-
ucation and the fostering of a respect for the 
dignity of all human life from conception to natu-
ral death. 
 
Social Justice Committee, the Northwest Dean-
ery has an active Committee with five members 
from Holy Spirit Parish. Some of the their areas 
of involvement are the Bridgeton Landfill and 
sex trafficking. 
 
Room at the Inn, sponsored by the Sisters of 
Divine Providence, is a community-based pro-
gram providing emergency shelter for women 
and families dealing with the complex issues of 
homelessness. Holy Spirit Parish is one of sixty 
“Nite Sites” serving ten clients of Room at the 
Inn. We are hosts to the homeless, volunteering 
in various ways. 

WAYS TO GET INVOLVED 
WHAT WILL I PERSONALLY 

COMMIT MYSELF TO? 
 

In this year of Mercy, consider committing 
yourself to one of the Works of Mercy… 
 
The traditional corporal works of mercy 
are: 
 

 To feed the hungry 
 To give drink to the thirsty 
 To clothe the naked 
 To harbor the harbourless 
 To visit the sick 
 To ransom the captive 
 To bury the dead 

 

The spiritual works of mercy are: 
 

 To instruct the ignorant 
 To counsel the doubtful 
 To admonish sinners 
 To bear wrongs patiently 
 To forgive offences willingly 
 To comfort the afflicted 
 To pray for the living and the 

dead 

As Pentecost draws near, you will receive a brochure stating what you 
can expect of Holy Spirit Parish in each of the five areas (worship, fel-
lowship, stewardship, service and evangelization) of discipleship and 
inviting you to make a commitment in each of the five areas. 
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YOUTH MINISTRY 
 

FIND HOLY SPIRIT YOUTH MINISTRY ON FACEBOOK 
AND INSTAGRAM! 

www.facebook.com/hsyouth AND 
as HS_YOUTH_STL on Instagram 

“Dear brothers and sisters in Rome and throughout the 
world, Happy Easter! 
What a joy it is for me to announce this message: Christ is 
risen! I would like it to go out to every house and every 
family, especially where the suffering is greatest, in hospi-
tals, in prisons …Most of all, I would like it to enter every 
heart, for it is there that God wants to sow this Good 
News: Jesus is risen, there is hope for you, you are no 
longer in the power of sin, of evil! Love has triumphed, 
mercy has been victorious!”  

~ Pope Francis Easter Prayer March 31, 2013 
 

CONFIRMATION: 
7th grade families: IMPORTANT REMINDER: 
The Rite of Enrollment will be at 9 a.m. mass May 15. All 
families and the Confirmation candidates should plan to 
be present. Sponsors are encouraged to attend mass as 
well as to stay for our session. This is a very important 
event. Everyone should be there. We will be sitting in the 
front pews together. There will be enough space reserved 
for youth and their families. 
Session 6, Sunday, May 15, 10:10-12:40 in the Annex. 
ALL PARENTS must stay for the first 30 minutes of each 
session to pray with your child and a short parent meeting 
where important information will be shared. This is a man-
datory part of the Confirmation preparation program. Par-
ents who signed up to lead table discussions should plan 
to stay the entire session. 
 

UPCOMING MIDDLE SCHOOL MADNESS: 6TH, 7TH, & 8TH GRADES 
Friday May 13, 7 to 9 p.m. in the Annex. Bring a friend! 
 

HIGH SCHOOL: FRESHMEN, SOPHOMORES, JUNIORS & SENIORS:  
Eat, Pray, Discuss: Next gathering, May 1, 1:30 to 3:30 in 
the Resource Center. Good food/Good times! 
 

Join us for Graham & Cram– a study break May 15 – 1 – 
3:30 in the Resource Center. Bring your books and study 
with a friend or take a break. We’ll set up a quiet room 
and be there to help you study.   
 

ADULTS, THE HOLY SPIRIT (YOUTH MINISTRY) IS CALLING YOU!  
No matter if you are a young adult, young parent or grand-
parent, you have gifts to share! WE NEED YOU to help 
chaperone our upcoming events. We MUST have your help 
to make youth ministry happen. Remember we are a com-
munity of believers who need each other. Some offer 
great ways to grow yourself, others simply need your pres-
ence. Please contact Donna Eisenbath if you are interest-
ed in: 
 

A week long service retreat filled with direct service and 
based on Catholic Social Teaching for teens in high 
school (Jun 26-Jul 2) & one for middle school (Jul 18-22) 
Provide breakfast food for Confirmation Sessions or 
lunch for our retreat in the fall. 
High School and Junior High gatherings need leaders and 
chaperones 

Call or email Donna Eisenbath to sign up to help. 
deisenbath@holyspiritstl.org 314-954-1326 

CARD-BOARD PARTY 
for Older Adults 
Enjoy social time with 

fellow parishioners while playing 
cards and/or board games! 

Don’t know how? We’ll teach you! 
Monday, April 25th 

1:30-3:30 pm 
in the Parish Hall 

(Light refreshments provided) 

ARE YOU INTERESTED? 
Holy Spirit has a beautiful campus and grounds. Over 
the years attempts have been made to establish a 
“Grounds Crew” aka Sweat Equity Crew to keep the 
grounds beautiful. If you are interested in helping main-
tain the landscaping, call the Parish Office (739-0230). 

Many hands make light work. 
 

SENIOR EXERCISE IS CANCELLED 
Senior Exercise has been cancelled for MAY 3 AND 4. 

We’ll resume May 10 and 11. 
 

CALLING ALL FAMILIES TO 
CHRISTIAN LIFE PROGRAM (CLP) SEMINAR 

 

Coming to Holy Spirit Parish and sponsored by Couples 
for Christ, Missouri. 

WHERE: Holy Spirit Annex, Rigali Rm., 
3111 Parkwood Ln, 63043 

WHEN: Saturday & Sunday, MAY 21 & 22 
SATURDAY: 8:30—8:45 AM—Registration; 

8:45—9:00 AM—Donut/Bagel/Coffee;  
9:00—4:30 PM—Seminar 

SUNDAY: 8:45—9:00 AM—Donut/Bagel/Coffee; 
9:00 AM—4:30:00 PM—Seminar 

IT IS FREE—NO FEE: Morning/Afternoon snacks and lunch 
will be served. Please let us know of any food allergies 
and/or if vegetarian, asap. 
MOMS & DADS, SINGLES, WIDOWS, DIVORCED, SEPARATED ARE 
ALL WELCOME. 
YOUTH: Will have their own seminar in a Youth Camp on 
another date to be announced. 
Question/More Info: Call: Li Kraemer, 344-1020; Elena 
Romero, 449-3511; Tonie Santos, 498-5856 
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OPEN HOUSE — TODAY, APRIL 24 
Northwest Islamic Center, 10543 Lackland Rd., 63114 from 11 a.m. to 4 p.m. The Muslim community would like 
to invite you to join us in celebrating the diversity of our town. Members will welcome guests, accompany them on 
a tour of the mosque, & provide an overview of Islam and Muslims. Islamic art will be displayed, clothing from all 
over the Muslim world, and samples of food from different Muslim countries will be provided. 
 

MARRIAGE ENCOUNTER WALK IN THE PARK 
Attention married couples - enjoy a 'date day' and "Walk in the Park". Together, the two of you walk in a nature 
setting and will remember several of your greatest times together beginning from when you were dating until 
now. A few questions will be provided for your discussion along the walk. 
Sunday, May 1, a walk of 1 1/2 miles begins with your arrival between 1PM & 2PM at Powder Valley Nature Cen-
ter, 11715 Cragwold Road, 63122 (off Geyer Road near West Watson Road). 
The married couple 'Walk in the Park' is sponsored by the couples of Gateway Worldwide Marriage Encounter and 
is free of charge. Please register your attendance by sending your names to Joe & Laurie Coultrip: 
joe.coultrip@gmail.com. We look forward to seeing you on a day you will remember forever. 

“By radiating charity and mercy to all our neighbors, we 
provide those much-needed islands of mercy. Together, 
we stand against the wind of the throwaway culture, and 
brave its sea of indifference, sustained by Jesus who is, 
as Pope Francis has called Him, ‘the living face of the 
Father's mercy.’” ~“Life Issues Forum: After Marching,  

Acting as Islands of Mercy” Caitlin Thomas, 
USCCB Secretariat of Pro-Life Activities  

 

The Respect Life Apostolate depends on the Annual 
Catholic Appeal (ACA) grant to fund a variety of life af-
firming programs. Programs such as the Right Start (5-
lesson respect life curriculum for 8th grade students and 
parents), Annual Convention (multi-generational, cross 
cultural day of education and inspiration), Options Bro-
chure (resources for those facing a crisis pregnancy – 
available in the rack in Holy Spirit vestibule), and Project 
Rachel/Project Joseph (free professional assistance for 
anyone wounded by an abortion experience) are vital to 
building a Culture of Life. Your generosity to the ACA is 
greatly appreciated, making it possible for the archdioc-
esan agencies to be ‘love in action’ and reveal to those 
in need that we love them – that God loves them. 
 

The Seventh Annual Archbishop’s Gospel of Life Prayer 
Breakfast, hosted by the St. Louis Chapter of Legatus, 
will be held Friday, May 6. The keynote speaker will be 
the Most Reverend Joseph F. Naumann, Archbishop of 
Kansas City in KS: Reasons for Hope. For information 
call 314-792-7047 or visit archstl.org/legatus. 
 

Participate in the worship and witness of HELPERS OF 
GOD’S PRECIOUS INFANTS on Saturday May 21 (and  
every 3rd Saturday) beginning with 8 a.m. mass at the 
Cathedral Basilica on Lindell Blvd. Following Mass, the 

Blessed Sacrament will be exposed and people of all 
ages make a peaceful Rosary procession to the local 
Planned Parenthood abortion facility to pray for an end 
to abortion and a respect for all human life. Those who 
cannot walk remain in the Cathedral praying the rosary 
before the Blessed Sacrament. Benediction of the 
Blessed Sacrament concludes the morning. 
 

Project Rachel/Project Joseph Spiritual Healing After 
Abortion: Whether you are the mom, dad, grandparent 
or sibling, abortion can leave a hole in a family. Find 
healing for your heartache at Project Rachel/Project Jo-
seph. Free, confidential, professional counseling is avail-
able. The Project Rachel Spiritual Support Group for 
women meets monthly on the fourth Thursday. Project 
Rachel also offers one day and weekend healing re-
treats. On May 7 there will be a one day retreat. For 
more information, call Marisol Pfaff, 792-7451. Project 
Joseph Spiritual Support Group for men meets monthly 
on the first Monday. For more information, please con-
tact Chuck Raymond, 974-8767 or cray-
mjr@sbcglobal.net. 
 

If you or someone you know is in need of pregnancy 
help, there are two help centers in Holy Spirit Parish. 
Birthright, 3435 Bridgeland Dr. Suite C, 298-0945.  
Thrive, 11977 St. Charles Rock Rd. Ste 132, 785-0211. 
Both are always in need of prayers, donations 
(especially diapers, wipes, onesies and money), and 
sometimes more volunteers. We should all be as gener-
ous as we are able to these amazing apostolates. 
 

“Assisted suicide may sound like it provides choices for 
individuals, but instead, it's taking choices away from 
people by radically weakening the promise of care and 
support at the end of life for terminally ill patients like 
me.”                                     ~“Maggie’s Story: Living like Dad,” 

www.goo.gl/JKnvWc 
USCCB Secretariat of Pro-Life Activities 
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SIXTH SUNDAY OF EASTER — (MAY 1, 2016) 
Acts 15:1-2, 22-29 — Ps 67:2-3, 5, 6, 8 — Rev 21:10-14, 22-23 — Jn 14:23-29 
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